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EOIR Headquarters Announces New 20530 Zip Code

Beginning on Oct. 1, 2013, all mail addressed to the Executive Office for Immigration
Review’s (EOIR) Headquarters in Falls Church, VA, will be processed through a different mail
processing facility. This facility change requires that EOIR use a new zip code. The street
address of 5107 Leesburg Pike, Falls Church, VA, will remain the same, but the zip code will
change from 22041 to 20530. The new mailing address is:

Department of Justice
Executive Office for Immigration Review
5107 Leesburg Pike
Falls Church, VA 20530-0001

Mail and filings for the Office of the Chief Administrative Hearing Officer should be
addressed to:

Office of the Chief Administrative Hearing Officer
5107 Leesburg Pike, Suite 2519
Falls Church, VA 20530-0001

The Board of Immigration Appeals will no longer maintain a Post Office Box and will
only accept mail sent to its street address. All Board filings and correspondence should be
addressed to:

Board of Immigration Appeals
Office of the Chief Clerk
5107 Leesburg Pike, Suite 2000
Falls Church, VA 20530-0001

Mail addressed with the zip code 22041 after Oct. 1, 2013, may result in delayed delivery
to all Headquarters EOIR offices.
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